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STATEMENT OF PETER PIOT, M.D., EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF THE JOINT UNITED NATIONS PROGRAMME ON HIV/AIDS (UNAIDS) REGARDING THE AIDS ASSISTANCE BILL (H.R. 1298)
May 15, 2003 – "President Bush and the United States Congress are demonstrating critical global leadership on HIV/AIDS, through their support for a dramatically enhanced US response to the global epidemic.  The additional funding called for in the pending legislation is vital to providing effective prevention and treatment for an epidemic that is both preventable and treatable, but which is greatly outpacing the resources available to fight it.  

Bipartisan action by the US in advance of the June G8 Summit would also send a strong message that the global fight against AIDS should be a top priority at this meeting.  Many other nations can and should follow the leadership of the U.S. by substantially increasing their commitment to address the global AIDS epidemic.

We urge the US Government to ensure that this commitment is realized by appropriating and swiftly deploying these funds to support locally driven and scientifically proven prevention and treatment efforts."
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For more information, please contact Gavin Hart, UNAIDS, New York, (+1 212) 584-5016, Anne Winter, UNAIDS, Geneva, (+41 22) 791 4577, or Dominique de Santis, UNAIDS, Geneva, (+41 22) 791 4509. You may also visit the UNAIDS Website for more information about the programme (http://www.unaids.org).



